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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a ) 
Ameren Missouri's Changes to Company's  )    File No. GR-2022-0351 
Purchased Gas Adjustment (PGA) Clause.  ) 
 
 

REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL TIME TO 
RESPOND TO STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (“Ameren Missouri” or 

“Company”) and requests additional time to respond to the Staff Recommendation Regarding 

Union Electric's 2021-2022 Actual Cost Adjustment Filing and its attached Memorandum, 

(collectively, “Staff Recommendation”).  In support of this request, Ameren Missouri states as 

follows: 

1. The Staff Recommendation was filed on December 12, 2023, and included a 

recommendation that the Company adjust its ACA account balances as well as five 

recommendations related to Ameren Missouri's Reliability Analysis and Gas Supply Planning.  

Those recommendations include evaluation of capacity needs based upon peak day supply needs; 

using meter read dates to determine month revenues; using the PGA and other indexes or 

modification of its tariffs to align with cash out practices; evaluating hedging strategies; and 

continue evaluation other hedging practices.  Ameren Missouri will respond to each below.   

2. On December 20, 2023, the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Commission") 

ordered Ameren Missouri to respond to the Staff Recommendation no later than January 17, 2024.   

3. Ameren Missouri requests additional time to respond to the Staff Recommendation.  

The Company believes further discussion with Staff may assist in resolving a significant (in terms 

of cost) recommendation. Ameren Missouri has had initial conversations about this matter with 

Staff but requires further discussion to work through the issue.   
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4. Ameren Missouri requests an additional 60 days, until February 16, 2024, to file its 

response to the Staff Recommendation.  

5. There is no rate change associated with this case and this delay does not prejudice 

Staff or any other party. 

WHEREFORE, Ameren Missouri requests the Missouri Public Service Commission 

extend the due date for the Company's response and allow it to file its response by February 16, 

2024.    

 

By: /s/ Wendy Tatro  
Wendy Tatro, MO Bar # 60261 
Director and Assistant General 
Counsel  
Ameren Missouri 
1901 Chouteau Ave. 
P.O. Box 149 (MC 1310) 
St. Louis, MO 63166 
(314) 554-3484 (telephone) 
(314) 554-4014 (facsimile) 
AmerenMOService@ameren.com 

 

ATTORNEY FOR UNION ELECTRIC 
COMPANY d/b/a AMEREN MISSOURI 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned hereby certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document 

was served on all parties of record via electronic mail (e-mail) on this 16th day of January 2024. 

 

/s/ Wendy  Tatro   
Wendy Tatro 


